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Upon receiving the instruction from the Office of International Cooperation
that the President Wu of NCCU had recommended that I attended the EGEO Seminar,
I contacted Barbara Loyer of Paris 8 to make all the necessary arrangements and
headed for France even though I have a very tight schedule. In other words, I did
not apply or volunteer for such a mission and should not be considered as such with
those who apply for financial support from the Top University funding for their
research project.

The Office of International Cooperation should also notify me that upon accepting
such a mission, I need to fill out a report for it. Prior notice of such request should
be made known before I depart for France.

As to the mission itself, I was honored to represent the university to participate in the
discussion of the proposed doctoral program funded by Erasmus Mundus through a
consortium of European universities, including representatives from Paris 8 (France),
the University of Naples 2 (Ttaly), the University of S6dertdrn (Sweden), the
Babes-Bolyai University(Rumania) and National Chengchi University (Taiwan).

We joined a presentation of the Paris 8 Ph.D. students on Friday, March 25.  All the
projects were commented by the professors. The students came from different
European countries, including one from Russia and their topics ranging from Bosnia
to Northern Ireland, and from Rumania to Russia, all with some relevance to
geopolitics. They are the prototype of the proposed joint doctoral program,
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indicating the general interests in the subject matter in Europe.

The representatives (including myself) of the partner institutions for the Erasmus met
on Saturday and worked for several hours to iron out the proposal which was turned
down the year before. I was successful in persuading the representatives to accept
NCCU as a full partner in such an endeavor and gave important inputs to the final
version of the proposal.

Overall, I was asked by the university to accomplish one important mission, i.e., to
have NCCU included in the proposed Erasmus Mundus doctoral program. The
mission is completed. Whether the proposal is accepted by Brussells is another
matter. We can only keep our fingers crossed.
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